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Dear (patient name)
 
Re: 
(patient name) - DOB: (xx/xx/xxxx) - NHS:
Address: 
 
We are writing to you as you are currently under the care of the Whittington Hospital diabetes team for Type 1 diabetes. We are sending this letter to you to give you some advice about keeping as well as possible during the current Coronavirus pandemic.
Currently our diabetes team are helping to look after sick patients with COVID-19. We are therefore not able to run our usual general diabetes clinics and have cancelled these. Some clinics for patients with major health issues relating to diabetes may still happen, but these will largely be conducted over the phone.

Our priority is to support you to remain as well as possible. You are probably aware, as a person with Diabetes you are at increased risk of acquiring an infection, including COVID-19. As this could be more severe, you are categorised as being in a vulnerable, at risk group.
 
The government's advice is clear that everything should be done to reduce your risk and this includes minimising non-essential social contact and working from home where possible.

If you become unwell, you should follow the standard ‘sick day rules’ advice that we have given you previously. We have enclosed specific advice sheets about this, which tell you what action to take when you are unwell, based on your glucose and ketone levels. 
Please make sure that you have a supply of blood ketone test strips or urine ketone test strips (if you do not have a blood ketone meter). If you do not have a supply, please contact your GP practice to arrange a prescription. A small number of people with Type 1 diabetes take a tablet called Dapagliflozin as well as insulin to help control their glucose level. If you are taking this medication and become unwell, you must stop taking the Dapagliflozin and be sure to check your ketone level.
For further information on action to take if you are unwell with symptoms you feel could be due to coronavirus infection (not specific to diabetes) visit https://111.nhs.uk/covid-19. If you do not have internet access then you should call 111.
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	For further advice regarding Coronavirus for people with diabetes visit the Diabetes UK advice page https://www.diabetes.org.uk/about_us/news/coronavirus, 
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	For Type 1 specific advice visit https://jdrf.org.uk/coronavirus-covid-19-information-for-people-living-with-type-1-diabetes/



If you require rapid or urgent advice about managing your diabetes, we have set up a telephone advice hotline. This will be available on Monday to Friday between 10.00-12.00h and 14.00-16.00h on 07920 294775. We are aiming for this to be manned by a diabetes specialist clinician, but due to the current situation we cannot guarantee they will always be available.
If you require urgent advice about managing your diabetes at other times, please contact your GP or emergency services.
 
We hope you stay safe and well. We will try to continue to be here for you during this very difficult time. 

Yours sincerely

Whittington Hospital Diabetes Team
 
Quality in Care
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  Tel: 0207 288 5218
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